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Language and Communication Assistance 

 
Good communication with VCHCP and with your providers is important. If English is not your first language, 
VCHCP provides interpretation services and translations of certain written materials. 
 

- To ask for language services call VCHCP at (805) 981-5050 or (800) 600-8247.  You may obtain language 
assistance services, including oral interpretation and translated written materials, free of charge and in a 
timely manner.  You may obtain interpretation services free of charge in English and the top 15 languages 
spoken by limited-English proficient individuals in California as determined by the State of California 
Department of Health Services. 

- If you are deaf, hard of hearing or have a speech impairment, you may also receive language assistance 
services by calling TDD/TTY at (800) 735-2929. 

- If you have a preferred language, please notify us of your personal language needs by calling VCHCP at 
(805) 981-5050 or (800) 600-8247 or by completing the Language/Ethnicity Questionnaire in this packet.  

- Interpreter services will be provided to you, if requested and arranged in advance, at all medical 
appointments. 

If you have a disability and need free auxiliary aids and services, including qualified interpreters for disabilities and 
information in alternate formats, including written information in other formats, you may request that they be 
provided to you free of charge and in a timely manner, when those aids and services are necessary to ensure an equal 
opportunity for you to participate. 

Nondiscrimination 
 
VCHCP complies with applicable Federal and California laws and does not exclude people or otherwise 
discriminate against them because of race, color, national origin, ancestry, religion, sex, marital status, gender, 
gender identity, sexual orientation, age or disability. 
 
The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Office for Civil Rights (OCR) enforces certain Federal civil 
rights laws that protect the rights of all persons in the United States to receive health and human services without 
discrimination based on race, color, national origin, disability, age, and in some cases, sex and religion. 

If you believe that you have been discriminated against you may file a complaint with the Office for Civil Rights 
(OCR).  You can file your complaint by email at OCRcomplaint@hhs.gov, or you can mail your complaint to:  

Centralized Case Management Operations 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Room 509F HHH Bldg. 
Washington, D.C. 20201 

If you have any questions, or need help to file your complaint, call OCR (toll-free) at 1-800-368-1019 (voice) or 1-
800-537-7697 (TDD), or visit their website at:  https://www.hhs.gov/ocr.  You may also send an email 
to OCRMail@hhs.gov. 

Sincerely,  
Ventura County Health Care Plan 
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